
Final Date for Accepting Claims under the 
Sri Lanka Deposit Insurance Scheme   

Notice to the Depositors of The Finance Company PLC, 
ETI Finance Ltd. and Swarnamahal Financial Services PLC 

(Licence Cancelled/Licence Suspended) 

In accordance with the provisions of the recently enacted Banking (Special Provisions) 
Act, No. 17 of 2023, compensation payments under the Sri Lanka Deposit Insurance 
Scheme to the eligible depositors/legal beneficiaries of the eligible depositors of the 
following institutions whose licences have been cancelled/suspended, will be concluded 
on the dates specified below due to completion of the 4-year period after cancellation/
suspension of the licence. 

Name of the Licence cancelled/ suspended 
Institution

Final date of 
accepting claims

The Finance Company PLC 2024.05.21

ETI Finance Ltd. 2024.07.12

Swarnamahal Financial Services PLC 2024.07.12

All the depositors/legal beneficiaries of the eligible depositors who are entitled to receive 
compensation payments but have not yet submitted their claims for compensation 
payments, subject to a maximum of Rs.1,100,000, are requested to claim their 
compensation from any branch of the People's Bank prior to the above-mentioned dates 
by producing the relevant documents. 

Inquiries: 0112 477 261, 0112 477 977
Deposit Insurance and Resolution Department


